VP Executive Year in Review
2024-2025

I would like to thank all the Coaches, Managers and volunteers for all their time this past season.

Coaches Selection

For this season, the call for coaches went out early July 2024. CMHA had just enough volunteers to fill the
coaching positions this season. The coaches selection committee did not have many decisions to make this
season.

Coaches Survey
The year end survey will be used by the coaches selection committee and for more feedback for our coaches.
Thanks again to the parents who responded this year.

Technical Director

This season marked our first as an association with the hiring of Paul Hunt as Technical Director. With minimal
extra ice this season Paul had to be creative and join many practices at all levels to insert himself into this
newly formed position. The mentorship that he has provided so far for coaches has not gone unnoticed and
more support is planned for the upcoming season. Paul has signed a new three year contract and hopefully
this is the first of many.

Complaints/Discipline

Suspensions were down a little in numbers compared to the previous season. We did have a couple of
indefinite suspesnions that had to be dealt with through meetings with our HNS regional director.

This season we had a number of in house complaints that were dealt with by the discipline committee and
some made their way to HNS. After some reflection an updated complaint resolution process will be adopted
and followed next season.

Highlights of the Season
e Consistant amount of coaches continue to volunteer to fill all vacancies
e New Technical director making his mark
e Competitive teams

Suggestions and Ideas for Next Season
e Continued support for coaches
e |Ice allocation uttilized to the maximum
e People need to volunteer so positions will be filled

In summary, | would like to thank all departing board members for their service to CMHA and | look forward to
next season.

Respectfully submitted,
Craig Messervey
Executive VP






